LITTLE HULTON AND WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
28th September, 2009 

Walkden Gateway,
2 Smith Street,
Walkden.

Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.00 p.m.
PRESENT:
Sylvia Phillips 

- in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Burgoyne, Lindley, Pennington, Ryan, Smyth, L. Turner and N. Turner

Cath Hamilton 

- Kenyon Residents’ Association

Mavis Bonney 

- St. Paul’s Peel Community


Barbara Whiteley 

} Armitage Residents’ Association


Edith Reid 


}


B. Welch 


}


S. Atkinson 


}


Denis Healey 

- New Peel Residents’ Association 


Aled Owen 


- Walkden High School 


Colin Ashton 


} Walkden Methodist Church 


Pat Culpan 


}


Rev. S. Radford 

}


Adrian Dunning 

- Worsley Civic Trust 


Jennifer Reynolds 

- Friends of Walkden Station 


N. Mollovu 


- Unity Group 


Barbara Caffery 

} Joan Lester House


Carol Heath 


}


Inspector Sue Downey
- Greater Manchester Police


J. Schofield


} Resident


Frank Boardman 

}


Lawrie Manning 

}


Dennis Reynolds 

}


Doreen Bradshaw

}

Alicia Vallejs 


}

OFFICERS:
Sue Lightup 


- Area Co-ordinator 



Vincent Nash 

- Neighbourhood Manager



Andrew Meadows 

- Neighbourhood Development Officer



Chris Tucker 


- Community Development Worker



J. Brennan 


- Salford NHS 



Danielle Morecroft 

- Salford Community Leisure 



Glenis Harrison 

- Youth Service



Damian Dallimore 

- Community Safety Unit



Dave Evans 


} Sustainable Regeneration 


Tony Melia 


}



Graham Gentry

}



Claire Edwards

- Committee Administrator

29.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Devine, Neil Ashmall, Josie Browne, Adrian Brocklehurst, Val Burgoyne and Tony Cribbin.


The Chair introduced Inspector Sue Downey, who had recently taken up post in the area, having previously been based in East Salford, and welcomed her to the meeting.

30.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the Little Hulton and Walkden Community Committee meeting, held on 27th July, 2009, were approved as a correct record.

31.
MATTERS ARISING
· Minute 23 - Ellesmere Shopping Centre

A query was raised as to whether a Special Meeting of the Community Committee would be taking place in respect of the proposals regarding the demolition of the existing McDonalds drive thru restaurant, alterations to the existing town centre car park and access, erection of a new McDonalds, alterations to Ashton Field Drive and High Street junction, together with the formation of new town centre car park access to Ashton Field Drive.


Vincent Nash reported that (a) following the last meeting of the Community Committee, the Planning Officer had been in contact with the residents who would be affected by the proposals, and (b) the residents had been made aware that the application was to be considered at the meeting of the Planning and Transportation Regulation Panel, to be held on 1st October, 2009, which they were able to attend.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

32.
CUTACRE

Councillor Antrobus addressed the Committee with regard to plans for green belt land, situated on part of the Cutacre site that was located in Bolton, to be released for development as employment land.


Councillor Antrobus made reference to the following:-

· The existing industrial estate, which was located within Salford, and was situated near to the land that was being proposed for employment land.

· A new road that would be built, as part of the proposals, to carry traffic away from the Little Hulton direction to the motorway link.

· The employment opportunities that would hopefully be created for Salford residents, should the proposals be approved.

· The proposals by UK Coal regarding the development of a country park on the Cutacre site, which would include land within the Salford boundary.


Concerns were expressed in relation to the following:-

· The residents of Little Hulton who would be affected by the planning application, who had not been informed of the proposals.

· Approval of the proposals would result in the loss of the ‘buffer’, which was provided by the green belt land that currently existed between Little Hulton and Over Hulton industrial estates.

· The high level of vacant industrial space that existed in both Salford and Bolton and whether there was sufficient demand for a further site to be built.

· The increased volume of traffic that would travel through Little Hulton and Walkden, and on the motorway, should the proposals be approved.


Councillor Antrobus (a) indicated that local councils needed to come to an agreement regarding how to ensure that all residents who would be affected by a particular planning application were consulted, (b) reported that traffic levels would e assessed as part of the process, and (c) referred to the need to consider the long term requirements for homes and employment in the area.

Councillor Smyth referred to a Working Group with regard to the Cutacre site that had been set up some years previously.  She paid tribute to the members of the community who had regularly attended meetings of the Working Group over the years.


Reference was made to the absence of ‘Little Hulton’ from the sign that was located near to the slip road at Junction 4 of the M61.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information and comments be noted.




(2) THAT Councillor Antrobus be thanked for his attendance at the meeting.




(3) THAT the issue regarding the absence of Little Hulton from the abovementioned sign be investigated.

33.
SECTION 106

Tony Melia gave a presentation on Section 106 payments, with specific reference to the following:-

· What is a Section 106 Agreement?

· The Planning Obligations Supplementary Planning Document (SPD), adopted by the Council on 21st March, 2007.

· Who decides a Section 106 Agreement?

· Types of Contributions.

· Spending guidelines.

· Section 106 contributions.

· Examples -

· Improvements to St. Mary’s Park - funded from Section 106 Agreement in respect of the development on the site of the former Rest-a-While Bed Factory.

· Lighting in Parr Fold - funded from Section 106 Agreement in respect of the development at the junction of Atkin Street and Sandwich Street in Walkden.

· Revised allocation process.

· Future plans for an annual report to be submitted to Community Committees.


A discussion took place regarding how decisions were made as to what Section 106 funding was spent on.  Reference was made to:-

· The Community Action Plan, which contained the priorities for the Little Hulton and Walkden area.

· The involvement of local Councillors in considering where funding should be spent.

· The types of facilities upon which Section 106 funding could be spent - it was noted that it could be used to provide additional facilities in schools.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Tony Melia be thanked for an interesting and informative presentation, the content of which be noted.




(2) THAT it be noted that further information with regard to Section 106 Agreements was available on the City Council’s website at www.salford.gov.uk. 

34.
LITTLE HULTON SNAP

Damian Dallimore gave a presentation in relation to Little Hulton SNAP, which had commenced that day, during which reference was made to the following:-

· What is SNAP?

· SNAP progress.

· SNAP achievements to date.

· What to expect during SNAP week -

· Lots of police.

· Partnership working to tackle anti-social behaviour.

· More provision for young people.

· Additional staff from the Environment Directorate.

· Community events.


Damian Dallimore stated that it was anticipated that the targeted action that was involved in the SNAP would result in longer term improvements and make the neighbourhood a safer, more pleasant and enjoyable place to live.


A question was raised as to whether the initiative was to be rolled out to other parts of the city.  Damian Dallimore reported that SNAPs would be taking place in six areas, including Little Hulton, up to March, 2010, following which recommendations would be made, based on the statistics and intelligence available, with regard to another six areas.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Damian Dallimore be thanked for an interesting and informative presentation, the content of which be noted.




(2) THAT feedback in relation to the Little Hulton SNAP be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

35.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Crime and Anti-Social Behaviour Update

Inspector Sue Downey provided an update with regard to incidents of crime and anti-social behaviour in the area.  The following points were noted:-

· Burglaries - reduction had occurred.
· Robbery - no incidents during the last four weeks.

· Theft from motor vehicles - a problem had occurred involving a number of sets of wheel trims having been stolen over a particular period of time in Walkden North - there had been no further incidents.

· Criminal damage - reduction had occurred.

· Little Hulton SNAP - four vehicles had been seized that day and a warrant had been executed as a result of which a cannabis farm had been discovered and an arrest had been made.


Inspector Downey indicated that she would be happy to discuss any specific issues with individuals at the end of the meeting.


Aled Owen requested that figures in relation to incidents of crime and anti-social behaviour be provided at future meetings of the Community Committee.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT figures with regard to incidents of crime and anti-social behaviour be provided at future meetings of the Community Committee.


(b)
Health Action Plan Update

Jay Brennan circulated copies of the Health Action Plan, and indicated that the plan would be submitted to the Community Committee on a quarterly basis.


RESOLVED:
THAT the plan be noted.


(c)
Sports Development Update

Danielle Morecroft reported on the programme of activities that had taken place over the summer holidays which had been attended by 554 young people and had been extremely successful.


RESOLVED:
THAT Danielle Morecroft be congratulated on the success of the summer programme of activities.


(d)
Youth Service Update

Glenis Harrison reported on the activities that had been undertaken by Youth Service over the last quarter, which had involved 732 young people and had included the following:-

· Bridgewater Youth Centre.

· Detached youth work in Walkden.

· Detached youth work in Little Hulton.

· Youth Forum.

· School.

· Peel Park Pavilion.

· Summer Activities.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

36.
NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT REPORT

Vincent Nash report on Neighbourhood Management activities in the area, with specific reference to the following:-

· Little Hulton SNAP.
· Environment Task Group -

· Winter In Bloom.

· Peel Park - cleaning regime.

· Little Hulton District Centre - 

· Improvement in cleanliness.

· Youth Task Group.

· Cohesion Task Group.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

37.
ACTION SHEET ARISING FROM THE MEETING OF THE POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP HELD ON 27TH AUGUST, 2009

RESOLVED:
THAT the Action Sheet arising from the above meeting be noted.

38.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE HIGHWAYS DEVOLVED BUDGET GROUP HELD ON 7TH SEPTEMBER, 2009

Reference was made to the Peel Lane/Cleggs Lane/Manchester Road Junction scheme, with regard to which the remainder of this year’s budget was to be carried forward and added to next year’s, in order for the two schemes to be undertaken.  Further information was requested in relation to the proposed design of the schemes.


Reference was made to the Peel Lane scheme and it was noted that traffic calming measures only were being considered and that the scheme would not involve the road being closed off.


Discussion took place regarding the Walkden Road Bollards scheme.  It was indicated that, in addition to protecting the grass verges in that area, which had been damaged by vehicles driving over them, the bollards would address hazards that were being caused by vehicles parking all four wheels on the pavement, with regard to which a number of residents had expressed concern.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the minutes of the above meeting be noted.




(2) THAT details of the proposed design in respect of the Peel Lane/ Cleggs Lane/Manchester Road Junction scheme be presented to the Community at the appropriate time.

39.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP

(a)
Meeting held on 14th September, 2009

RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations arising from the above meeting of the Budget Sub-Group be approved.


(b)
Financial Position Statement

RESOLVED:
THAT the Financial Position Statement in respect of the (i) Devolved Budget, (ii) SPAA Active Communities Fund and (iii) Community Health and Wellbeing Fund, as at 25th August, 2009, be noted.

40.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION

RESOLVED:
THAT the following items for information be noted:-

· The Mayor’s Citizen Aware - nominations for October award (children’s category) to be received by 16th October, 2009.
· Community Committee Membership - form to be completed by community and voluntary groups wanting to be recognised as a voting member at Community Committee.

· Consultation Document on Governance of the City Council - it was agreed that views would be submitted to the City Council on an individual basis by 6th November, 2009.

· You Be the Judge - event to be held on Wednesday, 30th September, 2009, commencing at 2.00 p.m. at Walkden Gateway.

· Event regarding funding for young people - Wednesday, 30th September, 2009, commencing at 7.00 p.m. at Bridgewater Youth Centre.

41.
BUS SHELTER, BOLTON ROAD

Reference was made to the absence of a bus shelter at the bus stop that had been relocated on Bolton Road due to the work that was in progress on the new Tesco development.

It was noted that this issue had previously been raised and would be considered as part of the planning process.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

42.
COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN

Adrian Dunning enquired as to how consultation was undertaken with regard to the production of the Community Action Plan for the Little Hulton and Walkden area.


Vincent Nash outlined the process that was involved and indicated that a draft version of the document would be considered at the next meeting of the Community Committee.


RESOLVED:
THAT, if possible, at least 30 minutes be allocated to the consideration of the Community Action Plan at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

43.
DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of the Community Committee be held on Monday, 30th November, 2009, at James Brindley Primary School, Parr Fold Avenue, Walkden, commencing at 6.00 p.m.
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